



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FINANCIAL ALLOCATIONS FOR ORGANIZATIONS

UCF Student Government
UCF Student Union – SG Conference Room
FAO Committee
Tuesday, November 15th, 2022
1:00 PM

MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 1:11PM
2. Roll Call & Verification of Quorum():6 /6

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Millington	sga_fao@ucf.edu	P	P
Vice-Chair Nimbargi	sga_ba3@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Barekman	sga_hm2@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Cantrell	sga_ecs3@ucf.edu	A	A
Senator Heintskill	sgachps6@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Parmar	sga_ecs2@ucf.edu	P	P
ORS Committee Representative	sgaors@ucf.edu	P	P
Pro Tempore Representative	sga_dleg@ucf.edu	E(1:20PM	P

3. Approval of the Minutes: [11/08/22 FAO Agenda](#) approved by GC
4. Approval of the Agenda: Approved at 1:12PM
5. Announcements from the Chair:
 - a. 7 allocations!
 - b. Budget recap from last week:
 - i. Q1: /reallocated
 - ii. Q2: \$73,020
 - iii. Q3: \$90,175.28
 - iv. Q4: \$51,643.67
6. Announcements from the Vice-Chair:

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Millington: sga_fao@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FINANCIAL ALLOCATIONS FOR ORGANIZATIONS

UCF Student Government
UCF Student Union – SG Conference Room
FAO Committee
Tuesday, November 15th, 2022
1:00 PM

- a. Looks like KnightsRaas is back. We are happy to see they are more educated about the post-funding process.
- 7. Announcements from Committee Members:
 - a. Pro Temp Rep: None
 - b. ORS Rep:
 - i. There are three RSOs sanctioned that are requesting funding today?
 - 1. Service Dog Training and Education Program
 - 2. Village Mentors at UCF - they did not give any contact and reverted 100%.
 - 3. The Improv Academy
- 8. Announcements from Non-Committee Members:
 - a.
- 9. Old Business:
 - a. Allocations-
 - i. [54-55](#) - PPI by GC
 - ii. Speech: I still have not received the artwork.
 - iii. Questions:
 - 1. Barekman: Are these hats going to be distributed to all UCF students or just members? It is something we can ask them when they come in next week.
 - iv. [54-56](#)
 - v. Speech: We have four levels within our club. People with no experience can come in. We do two shows a semester which are free shows. They are free comedy shows we put on a semester. We are requesting merchandise and funding. Last year we had stickers and this year we want to give totes. We hope this will provide outreach.
 - vi. Questions:
 - 1. Parmar: Are the vendors for the stickers a Florida institute? We are not sure about the stickers but the tote bags are made in Florida.

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FINANCIAL ALLOCATIONS FOR ORGANIZATIONS

UCF Student Government
UCF Student Union – SG Conference Room
FAO Committee
Tuesday, November 15th, 2022
1:00 PM

2. Castillo: Are you aware of the post-funding process? Yes, we are aware and should be able to use all of them.
 3. Nimbargi: Where will you be handing out all these tote bags and stickers? We will hand them out tabling events and will try to hand them out to our closest show.
 4. Millington: What is the extra charge? Per type of item, there is a separate thing for trying to print the logo.
- vii. Debate:
1. Parmar: I really like this allocation and the artwork looks great.
- viii. Vote: 7-0-0. Approved
- ix. Artwork: 7-0-0. Approved
- x. [54-57](#)
- xi. Speech: We are a competitive GarbaRaas team (KnightRaas). We rank 11th in the nation. We are requesting a project allocation for our props. It allows us to grow and spread our team by competing in these competitions. Most of our props are interactive. We have smaller handheld props. We also have a creative team that works on models for these props. To help us understand our structure. We included PVC pipes, tools, and pipe cleaners.
- xii. Questions:
1. Heintskill: Is this project related to Raas Rampage? No, this is separate, it is for the dance team. This one is a competition.
 2. Barekman: So both you and the student government are paying for the event, and you still have the place for the security deposit? Yes, we are separate organizations, so we still have to pay for it.
 3. Castillo: Are you aware of the post-funding process? Castillo proceeds to explain the post-funding process.
- xiii. Debate:

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Millington: sga_fao@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FINANCIAL ALLOCATIONS FOR ORGANIZATIONS

UCF Student Government
UCF Student Union – SG Conference Room
FAO Committee
Tuesday, November 15th, 2022
1:00 PM

1. Barekman: I think it is really wonderful that KnightRaas has pivoted to this level of organization.
2. Nimbargi: These props are really creative and will provide a lot of great outreach for the club.
- xiv. Vote: 7-0-0. Approved
- b. Bills- None
- c. Resolutions- None
10. New Business:
 - a. Allocations-
 - i. [54-60](#)
 - ii. Speech: We are the Village Mentors. We tutor children out in Ghana. Currently I am teaching someone in Nepal. It is great because I get to expand. We get to help them with their exam grades. It is great organization and we got a lot of new people. And we wanted to get more promotional items
 - iii. Questions:
 1. Nimbargi: How do you plan on spreading these promotional items? We are going to be doing tabling events. We are going to have these at outreach events as well.
 2. Castillo: Are you aware of the post-funding process? Yes.
 3. Parmar: Are you aware of the 30% sanction? Parmar proceeds to explain the situation from last year. Yes, we did not have a treasurer, our president last year handled it and did all of that.
 4. Castillo:
 - iv. Debate:
 1. Heintskill: I think this is a really cool idea. It was great to see the impact we can have on younger children.
 - v. Vote: 7-0-0. Approved
 - vi. Artwork: 7-0-0. Approved
 - vii. [54-61](#) PPI by GC
 - viii. [54-62](#)

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Millington: sga_fao@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FINANCIAL ALLOCATIONS FOR ORGANIZATIONS

UCF Student Government
UCF Student Union – SG Conference Room
FAO Committee
Tuesday, November 15th, 2022
1:00 PM

ix. Speech: We just re registered, so we have not gotten a nice room assignment. We want to make Christmas letters and make them origami for the children.

x. Questions:

1. Heintskill: Where did you get only 30 people for the event?
We expect less people because it will be after finals.

xi. Debate:

1. Parmar: Everything looks great. Approve the allocation.

xii. Vote: 7-0-0. Approved.

xiii. [54-63](#)

xiv. Speech: We are the National Black Law Student Allocation. I am coming to SG regarding funding for merchandise. I submitted an application a few days ago for the merchandise we are requesting for this school year. We feel this merchandise will help people to learn more about this club. We want students interested in law to be able to learn more about the field. We want to give Black Pre-law students the ability to network with one another.

xv. Questions:

1. Castillo: Are you aware of the post-funding process? Yes, I am aware of the process.
2. Heintskill: Do you plan on giving these items at tabling events? Normally the Black Student Union has tabling on Wednesdays. We can table for those particular events in the spring. We could also have our own pop up events.

xvi. Debate:

1. Parmar: Everything looks great, they have great artwork and a great mission.

xvii. Vote: 7-0-0. Approved

xviii. Artwork: 7-0-0. Approved

b. Bills- None

c. Resolutions- None

11. Member Discussion:

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Millington: sga_fao@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FINANCIAL ALLOCATIONS FOR ORGANIZATIONS

UCF Student Government
UCF Student Union – SG Conference Room
FAO Committee
Tuesday, November 15th, 2022
1:00 PM

STEP - they reverted 100% and we sanctioned them at 30%. They said they would change the bundle sizes

Improv academy - they reverted a little over 20%.

12. Miscellaneous Business:

13. Final Roll Call: 7/6

14. Adjournment: 2:09 PM

Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate

MTV - Move to Vote

MTA- Move to Amend

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone Indefinitely

GC - General Consent

§ - Section Sign

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Millington: sga_fao@ucf.edu